
The sun came out to shine on members of the Dover Ladies Club and friends on 

24th May when they visited the Battle of Britain Memorial at Capel le 

Ferne.  Christine Waterman, MBE, retired Dover District Council Director of 

Tourism and Museum, gave the visit a unique flavour with a talk about local 

WWII women, particularly during the evacuation from Dunkirk.  Time in the 

Scramble Experience was thought provoking.  Interacting with the tactile 

screens brought the Battle of a Britain to life, telling stories of the brave fighter 

pilots and their indefatigable ground crew.  There was time to reflect in front of 

the Christopher Foxley-Norris Memorial Wall and pose for photos beside the 

iconic statue of the lone pilot gazing out over the English Channel.  The afternoon 

ended on a high with tea and home made cakes at The Cockpit cafe.   We all 

came away with a better understanding of those crucial times for the future of 

our country. 

We can highly recommend you visit the Battle of Britain Memorial at Capel le 

Ferne, the staff were so helpful , it was a pleasure to visit. 


